
Welcome to OLQP Catholic Church! 
Contact Information: 

 Address: 2700 19th Street South 
  Arlington VA 22204 
 Phone: 703-979-5580 
 Email: office@olqpva.org 
 Website: www.olqpva.org 
 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Tim Hickey, C.S.Sp., thickey@olqpva.org 
Associate Pastor: 
 Fr. Brandon Nguyen, C.S.Sp., bnguyen@olqpva.org 
Retired and In Residence: 
 Fr. Tom Tunney C.S.Sp., ttunney@olqpva.org 
Ministerio Latino: 
 Fr. Joseph Nangle, O.F.M., j.nangleofm@yahoo.com 
Deacon:  
 Rev. Mr. Tony Remedios, tremedios@olqpva.org 
 

Daily Mass Schedule: 
 Monday-Thursday — 12 Noon 

     Friday– 6 pm (During Lent0 

Weekend Mass Schedule: 

 Saturdays — 5:30 pm Vigil 

 Sundays — 8:00 am, 9:30 am, 11:15 am, 

 1:00 pm (Spanish), and 6:00 pm (Young Adult Mass) 
 

Baptism: 
 Please call or email the office to make arrangements. 
Marriage Preparation: 
 Please contact the parish office at least six months  
    before wedding date to complete requirements. 
Reconciliation: 
 Saturdays — 4:45-5:15 pm and by appointment 
 

Religious Education Director: 
 Katie Remedios, kremedios@olqpva.org 
Social Justice and Outreach Minister: 
 Michelle Knight, mknight@olqpva.org 
Youth Minister: 
 Mike Mothes, mmothes@olqpva.org 
Office Receptionist / Hispanic Liaison: 
 Thelma Molina, tmolina@olqpva.org 
Office Administrative Assistants: 
 Jeannette Gantz Daly, jgantzdaly@olqpva.org 
 Michele Chang, mchang@olqpva.org 
Office Business Manager: 
 Christina Kozyn, ckozyn@olqpva.org 
Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Michael Hill, mgdvet53155@yahoo.com 
Evening Custodian: 
 Joe Martocci, jmartocci@olqpva.org 

 

BULLETIN DEADLINE 
Wednesday—9 AM, office@olqpva.org 

 

OLQP MISSION STATEMENT 
Our Lady Queen of Peace Catholic Church is dedicated to witness-
ing the teachings of Jesus Christ, especially the Gospel of Saint 
Matthew, Chapter 25:31-46. Our mission is to nurture the spirit 
and to encourage the potential of those we serve through liturgi-
cal celebration, educational endeavors and social ministries. The 
parish will continue to identify with its origin as a Black parish. As 
a multi-ethnic congregation we will seek to promote racial har-
mony and social justice. While our primary focus is within the 
immediate community, we will also work to provide for the well-
being of the downtrodden everywhere. In this we strive for our 
parish community to be a caring, sharing, and loving family. 

Our Lady Queen of Peace Church 

Nuestra Señora Reina de la Paz 

February 26, 2017 
 

Eighth Sunday in  
Ordinary Time 

 

 

 

 

ASH WEDNESDAY COLLECTION 
MARCH 1, 2017 

AID TO THE CHURCH IN  
CENTRAL AND EASTERN EUROPE 

 
NEXT WEEKEND’S SECOND COLLECTION 

BLACK AND INDIAN MISSION 

ASH WEDNESDAY MASSES/SERVICE – MARCH 1 
8 am, 12 noon, 5 pm Family Mass, 7 pm Bilingual Mass & 

9 pm Prayer Service w/Distribution of Ashes 

 
THE LIGHT IS ON FOR YOU  

RECONCILIATION PROGRAM 
The Sacrament of Penance is offered each Wednesday 

Evening during Lent from 6:30 to 8:30 pm. 
At the same time, Reconciliation Services   

or Sung Stations of the Cross will be offered: 
Reconciliation Services 

7 pm – March 8 
7 pm – March 22, Bilingual 

6:30 pm – April 5, Family Service (open to all) 
Sung Stations of the Cross 

7 pm – March 15, March 29 and April 12 

 
"You cannot 
serve God  

and  
mammon..."  
                  Mt 6:24 



THE EIGHTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 Is 49:14-15;  1 Cor 4: 1-5;  Mt 6:24-34 

Next weekend’s Readings: (The Ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time)     
   Gn 2:7-9, 3:1-7;  Rom 5:12, 17-19;  Mt 4:1-11 

 
OUR  SICK  AND  HOMEBOUND  STRENGTHEN  US 

Please pray for:  Lousie Aust, Elizabeth Ball, Suri Barahona, Tim 
Barnes, Ronald Bashian, Francis Bilgera, Debra Billings, Precious Bow-
ens, April Brassard, Lynne Burgh,  Brody Carroll, Louise Chambers, 
Carmen Rosa Claure, Mary DaLuca, Cheryl Darby, Adrienne DiCerbo, 
Ernest Donatto, Mike Dorsey, Marye Embrey, Irene Fitzpatrick, Judie 
Francia, Yevette Francois, Allison Fratus, Karen Gammache, Trishann 
Ganley, Carmen Gonzalez, Karen Greene, the Harris Family, Linda 
Hawkins, Clare Hayden, Ida Hernandez, Dee Hickey, Margaret Hodg-
es,  Beatriz Uribe Jaramillo, Raymond Jay, Pat Johnson,  Jamie Kors, 
Carmen Andrea Lara, Patrick Lawrey, Maria Linares, Lidia Montero 
Lopez, Mary Helen Madden, Wil McBride, Stefan McGuigan, Olga 
McKenzie, Martha Gladys Medina, Roberto Méndez, Mary Miller, 
Yvonne Mockler, Carmen Montijo, Dorothy Moran, Bob Morsches, 
Chelsea Murray, Nicholas, Patrick Ogden, Delfima Pacheco-Choque, 
Roy Paco, Catherine Parr, Mary Pasquarella, Patrick, Catherine Peake, 
Paul Ramirez, Kate Ring, Maritza Roldan, Carolyn Santos, Susan Sav-
age, Jane Shepard, Mary Shookhoff, Jeffrey Smith, Mary E. Smith, Eva 
Souza, Paul Steinmetz, Phillip Stewart, Michael Arthur Sweat, Rose 
Trujillo, Nancy Urquizo, Stephen Utley, Claudia Waller, Marilyn Web-
ster, Dottie Williams, Mary Woods, John Zamarra, Claudia Zapata. 

 
MASS INTENTIONS FOR  FEBRUARY 25—MARCH 3 

5:30 pm– for Linda Joyce Underwood (D) by Beth Poindexter 
8 am–  for Santiago Soutuyo (D) by Bonnie & Jim Keightley 
 9:30 am– for John J. Stamos (D) by John & Cynthia Lynch 

11:15 am– for Jonathan James Hargrove (D) by John & Shari Zamarra 
1 pm– for Rafael & Teresa Rivas Wedding Anniversary (L)  

by Teresa Rivas 
6 pm– for Special Intention by the Simkovsky-Brown Family 
Mon. 12:00 noon - for Cesar T. Francia (D) by Susan Francia 

Tue. 12:00 noon - for Juan Jimenez (D) by Rita Jimenez 
Wed. 12:00 noon - for Rita Dias (L) by Jude Dias 

Thu. 12:00 noon - for Juana Laguna (D) by the Family 
Fri. 12:00 noon - for Bryan Mills (D) by Betty Mills 

 
IN MEMORIAM 

GERRI NOBLE-MARTOCCI 
Died in the Lord Sunday, February 19, 2017 

Gerri was a beloved member of OLQP for nearly a decade, and 
was actively involved in many ministries and groups.  She facilitat-
ed several adult education sessions here at the parish, handled 
much of the Theology on Tap preparation work and was called 
upon regularly for her expertise in matters of theology.  We will 
miss her smile and great laugh, her peaceful composure and her 
brilliant mind.  Please remember her husband Joe, son Joe and 
daughter Katie in your thoughts and prayers during this difficult 
time. 
Expressions of sympathy may be sent to: 8024 Diving Cliff Lane, 
Springfield, VA  22153 
Arrangements:  Viewing will be held at Demaine Funeral Home 
(5308 Backlick Road, Springfield): Sat. Feb. 25, 7 - 9 pm, Sun. Feb. 
26, 2- 4 am and 7 - 9 am. 
A Mass of Christian Burial will be celebrated at OLQP on Monday, 
February 27, at 11 am.   

 
 
 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CATHOLIC FOUNDATIONS CLASS is 
in session Saturday, March 4th.  Families are invited to gather in 
the church for a 3:30 lesson, followed by a 4 pm Family Mass. Len-
ten materials for children will be distributed.  All ages welcomed! 

 
OLQP TEEN MUSICAL!!! 
The biblical saga of Joseph and his 
coat of many colors comes to vibrant 
life in this delightful musical parable. 
Joseph, his father’s favorite son, is a 
boy blessed with prophetic dreams. 
When he is sold into slavery by his 
jealous brothers and taken into 

Egypt, Joseph endures a series of adventures in which his spirit 
and humanity are continually challenged. Set to an engaging cor-
nucopia of musical styles, from county-western and calypso to 
bubble-gum pop and rock ‘n’ roll, this Old Testament tale emerges 
both timely and timeless. 
 Auditions will be held on:  Sunday, March 5th 3:30 to 5:30 pm; 

Wednesday, March 8th 3:30-6:30 pm; Thursday, March 9th 
3:30-6:30 pm 

Please Contact Youth Minister Mike Mothes at 
mmothes@olqpva.org or call him at 703-303-5224 to RSVP for 
auditions. Performances will be during Memorial Day weekend, 
May 26-28, 2017. 

 
FOUR STUDENTS FROM MEDOR are attending The University 
of Fondwa (U Fondwa), Haiti's only rural university. Father Joseph 
Philippe, a Spiritan Priest, is the founder of the Association of 
Peasants of Fondwa (APF) and founder of Fonkoze (a microfinance 
institution).  He led the initial planning for U Fondwa in 2001 
when a group of academic thought leaders from the international 
community gathered in Fondwa, Haiti. In January 2004, in honor 
of Haiti’s bicentennial, U Fondwa was founded, opening its doors 
with integrated programs in Agronomy, Veterinary Medicine, and 
Business Management, courses most needed to raise up rural 
communities. Twenty students began their course of theory, prac-
tice, and research that would almost certainly change not only 
their lives, but also the lives of individuals and families throughout 
rural Haiti.  Check out Dr. Sue's blog on Medor:   
marysusancarlson.tumblr.com 

Please continue to pray for our sisters and brothers in Haiti! 

 
IN MEMORIAM 

RICHARD BRANCH  
DIED IN THE LORD FEBRUARY 12, 2017  

Mr. Branch, who lived in Michigan, was the father of parish mem-
ber Dan Branch (father-in-law to Kathleen; grandfather to Jacquel-
ine, Lily and Beau).  Please keep the Branch family in your prayers 
during this difficult time. 

 
SUNDAY COLLECTIONS 

Sunday Collection: $11,065 
Faith Direct January weekly average: $7,943 

February 25-26, 2017 The Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

PEACE ASPIRATIONS…  From what we get, we can make 
a living; what we give, however, makes a life. – Arthur Ashe 

mailto:mmothes@olqpva.org
http://marysusancarlson.tumble.com/


JUST A THOUGHT OR TWO… In the readings this weekend the 
palmist calls us to trust in God, to allow God to be our rock, our 
foundation, our strength, our safety, our refuge and even our 
glory!  And Jesus called the disciples to recognize that they can-
not serve two masters, that they must choose.  He calls them to 
be single minded and to not divide their loyalties between seek-
ing to build up the things of this world and building up the reign 
of God.  Jesus says, we cannot serve both God and mammon.  I 
believe that Jesus is really asking the crowds who follow him 
around to examine their hearts to see what is first in their hearts, 
what is most important in their lives….what do they live for?  And 
yet Jesus recognizes the many worries and anxieties of providing 
for the needs of everyday life: food, clothing, shelter, healthcare, 
work, safety.  And, while he recognizes the centrality of these 
things for life he does so in the context of our connectedness to 
God and challenges us to keep God at the center of our lives.  For 
disciples living in a society that values the attainment of wealth 
at almost any cost, this message is surely counter cultural and 
poses a challenge for us to live out each day.  Chasing wealth can 
often lead to losing touch with what is really important in our 
lives and we can find that all the “stuff” we buy doesn’t really 
make us happy or feel fulfilled in life.  So, back to the psalmist, it 
is in God that we find our strength and safety, our refuge and 
even our glory!  As we move toward Lent, what am I chasing in 
my life?  Do I struggle with letting money be my strength and 
safety, my refuge and glory or do I struggle to let God be that for 
me?   
Blessings,   
Fr Tim  

 
2017 BISHOP’S LENTEN APPEAL 

Offering hands to serve and hearts to love 
This weekend every family in our parish will be asked to com-
plete a Bishop’s Lenten Appeal (BLA) pledge form at Mass. If you 
have already donated through the mail or online or are not able 
to participate, there will be a place to note that on the form.  
After reflecting upon the many blessings that God has given you, 
please prayerfully consider making a pledge of support to this 
important appeal that funds many programs, offices and minis-
tries that serve people in need and further Jesus’ Mission in our 
diocese.   

 

CRS RICE BOWL - Once again our parish will join with over 

14,000 communities across the United States in the Lenten jour-
ney with the Catholic Relief Services Rice Bowls.  Bowls are avail-
able at all Masses this weekend and throughout Lent. This simple 
bowl on your table will remind you that what we do here in Vir-
ginia with our prayer, almsgiving and fasting affects people 
around the world. We will encounter people through their sto-
ries and learn about the principles of Catholic Social Teaching in 
action. Did you know that 25% of Rice Bowl funds collected stay 
in our own Diocese? Grants are given to projects that assist peo-
ple who are hungry, including OLQP’s Food Pantry. Your Lenten 
sacrifices change lives! Thank you! 

 
 
 
 
 

PLANNING TO ATTEND either the 8 am or 12 noon Mass 
on Ash Wednesday?  You may want to park on the street be-
cause Wednesday is food distribution day for our Food Pantry.  
Please remember when parking on the street – do not block 
driveways or park too close to the intersections.   

 
STONE SOUP SUPPER  Friday, March 3. We will begin with 
Mass in the Church at 6PM, move to the Ministry Center and at 
6:45 enjoy a soup supper prepared by our Gun Violence Preven-
tion Team. At 7:15, there will be a presentation on “How to Real-
ly Listen”. Our theme this year is “Building Bridges” and we will 
learn more about, as Fr. Tim says, to “say yes to…(the other)”. 
This first week will lay the foundation for the following weeks by 
giving us the tools to listen to one another.  

 
MARCH 5TH CONCUSSION MOVIE SCREENING & LABOR 
AND FOOTBALL SAFETY/ CORPORATE GREED TALK - Join us 
for a screening of the movie Concussion starring Will Smith, fol-
lowed by an intergenerational discussion of labor protections, 
corporate greed, our moral responsibilities as football fans, and 
how we can protect our young people who play football.  Rev. 
Thomas, of the AFT will moderate the discussion. The event will 
be Sunday, March 5th in the Founders Room: 2:30 pm - movie & 
pizza; 4:30-5:45 pm, discussion. It is co-sponsored by the Labor 
Team & Parish Teens & Young Adults.  Parishioners of ALL ages 
(13+) urged to come! For questions, please email Laura at 
htlaura1@gmail.com. 

 
JUST$ - By using Just$ Giant, Safeway and Shoppers grocery 
cards for your weekly shopping, you will be responding to the 
needs of the hungry in our community through the OLQP Food 
Pantry which serves about 200 families per week.   

 
2017 MARKS THE 100TH ANNIVERSARY OF OUR LADY OF 
FATIMA APPARITIONS - In honor of the Centennial celebration 
Our Lady Queen of Peace is offering a wonderful travel oppor-
tunity lead by Fr. Brandon: A Pilgrimage to FATIMA & LOURDES 
with BARCELONA from November 12 – 21, 2017.  If you are in-
terested and want to learn more about cost and logistics, please 
contact: Fr. Brandon: bnguyen@olqpva.org 

 
The MINKISI MINISTRY invites you to spend a Lenten evening 
of meditation & reflection, “Were You There?”  Mon., March 6, 
7:15 p.m., in the Parish Discussion Room/Parish Office.  For more 
information, contact Cecilia Braveboy, jisaac3@verizon.net or 
703-979-5389.  

 
KUDOS CORNER - Laura Bandini – Congratulations to Laura for 
being named to the Board of Directors for the Catholic Labor 
Network – a well-deserved honor! Labor and Income Inequality 
Team – We express our appreciation to the team for their advo-
cacy for workers and immigrants – raising funds for SEEC, attend-
ing numerous rallies and vigils and presenting educational parish 
programs. Keep up the good work! 

ECO TIP: Turn off the water while washing your 

hair and save up to 150 gallons per month; when 
washing hands, turn off water while you lather. 

mailto:htlaura1@gmail.com
mailto:bnguyen@olqpva.org
mailto:jisaac3@verizon.net


Black History Month 2017Black History Month 2017Black History Month 2017   

OLQP Bulletin Back Page—February 25-26, 2017 

Dr. Shiela Harmon Martin 

During the years of strict and legal racial 

segregation in the United States, Histori-

cally Black Colleges and Universities 

(HBCUs) served as "islands of hope" for 

blacks who wanted to pursue higher ed-

ucation without fear of retaliation.  The 

majority of HBCUs opened after 1865, 

the year the civil war ended, in response 

to the need for institutions to educate 

newly freed slaves, and to avoid ad-

mitting them to the existing white insti-

tutions. The first HBCUs were established 

in the north and were products of inde-

pendent religious institutions or philan-

thropic Christian missionaries. The first 

two were Cheyney University 

(Pennsylvania), founded in 1837, and 

Wilberforce University (Ohio), founded 

in 1856. Shaw University (North Carolina) 

established in 1865, was the first HBCU 

in the south. 1/  

Major legislative and executive actions 

and Supreme Court decisions have  influ-

enced the development and future  of 

HBCUs.   The First Morrill Act (or the Na-

tional Land-Grant Colleges Act of 1862) 

made postsecondary education accessi-

ble to the broader population. Ten years 

later, the Freedman's Bureau was estab-

lished to provide support to a small num-

ber of HBCUs. The Second Morrill Act of 

1890 led to the establishment of 19 

HBCUs. The 1896 Supreme Court deci-

sion, Plessy v. Ferguson, established by 

law the right to set up separate but equal 

schools for blacks. This decision led to 

the growth of  HBCUs. By 1973 there 

were 100 HBCUs,  located in 19 states, 

the District of Columbia, and the U.S. 

Virgin Islands. This includes  public and 

private institutions, community and four-

year institutions, medical and law 

schools.2/   

 In 1954 the Supreme Court ruled in 

Brown v. Board of Education  that sepa-

rate education for blacks in public 

schools was unconstitutional. This deci-

sion, which ended de jure racial segrega-

tion in public schools, also impacted 

higher education, as states were re-

quired to dismantle dual systems of high-

er education. This required predomi-

nantly white institutions to open their 

doors to black students.  Ironically, the 

dismantling of dual systems in higher 

education  resulted in mergers and clo-

sures of HBCUs  ( Bishop College and  St. 

Paul College ) because opponents of the-

se institutions viewed them as segregat-

ed colleges and universities. Other laws 

and judicial decisions have had similar 

impacts on HBCUs: The Higher Education 

Act of 1965; the Adams v. Richardson 

decision, 1972; and, the United States v. 

Fordice, 1992. All were meant to remedy 

various patterns of racial segregation, 

but instead have in some ways, negative-

ly affected HBCU’s.   

As a result of these changes, however, a 

full quarter of HBCUs nationwide have at 

least a 20% non-Black student body, and 

former HBCUs, West Virginia State Uni-

versity and Bluefield State University 

have majority white student populations. 

Some people worry that the changing 

composition of HBCUs endangers the 

qualities that make them unique. Others 

argue that diversity makes these institu-

tions stronger, by fostering mutual re-

spect and a broader appreciation of 

Black culture. 3/   

  Although Black students in the 21st cen-

tury can choose to attend any  institu-

tion, many are still electing to attend an 

HBCU.  The reasons are many and varied. 

Students who attend HBCUs graduate 

with greater frequency than those 

attending  predominantly white universi-

ties; HBCUs provide an accepting envi-

ronment with emotional support; serve 

as repositories for the black heritage; 

foster healthy social relationships; foster 

ethnic pride and self-–esteem; provide 

positive faculty-student relationships 

that motivate academic success.   

Against tremendous odds HBCUs  have 

provided  affordable educations to mil-

lions of students of color,( many of them 

lower-income students), graduating the 

majority of America’s African American 

teachers, doctors, judges, engineers, and 

other scientific and technological profes-

sionals. According to a study published 

by the United Negro College Fund, 

HBCUs are responsible for producing 

approximately 70% of all black doctors 

and dentists, 50% of black engineers and 

public school teachers, and 35% of black 

lawyers.  These statistics are the evi-

dence of the relevancy of HBCUs. 4/   

All presidential administrations since 

President Jimmy Carter  (Reagan, Bush, 

Clinton, Bush and Obama), have provid-

ed recognition and financial support to 

HBCUs.  President Carter’s Executive 

Order to distribute adequate resources 

and funds to strengthen the nation's 

HBCUs led to the establishment of the 

White House Initiative on Historically 

Black Colleges and Universities 

(WHIHBCU),  a federally funded program 

that operates within the U.S. Depart-

ment of Education. 5/  It is too early to 

surmise the fate of the WHIHBCU under 

the Trump Administration. 

Historically Black College & Universities:  An American Asset 

Sources:  
1/   Hannah Purnnell, The History of Historically Black College and Universities, CollegeView.com. 
2/  National Center for Education Statistics, Institute of Education Sciences, U.S. Department of Education. 

Fast Facts.  
3/  Thurgood Marshall College Fund, Historically Black Colleges and Universities, website. 
4/  Alexander Nazaryan, "Black Colleges Matter", Newsweek, August 18, 2015. 
5/  About Us, White House Initiative on Historically Black Colleges and Universities, U. S. Department of 

Education, Website 

http://www.newsweek.com/black-colleges-matter-363667

